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Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association London Ont.

Chapter (Since May 1979)  

Meeting Held at:Royal Canadian Legion Victoria Br.3317

                              311 Oakland Ave.519-455-2331

                               1200 noon third Monday of each month

President: TOM SONIER 519-453-2065

Vice Pres: 

 Secretary: CHARLIE WEIR 519-439-3024

Treasurer: NICK DIONNE    519-659-7587

Editor: Charlie Rath 519-850-0091

Telephone committee:MARILYN WADDELL 519-438-7475

Bowling President:Gerry McGrenere 519-472-7756

Newsletter for Oct 17 2016 Next meeting Nov.21 2016

PRESDENT’S REPORT;

Hi everyone
Well I hope everybody had a nice Thanksgiving. Anyone wishing to pay their yearly dues of $10.00 may do so at our October meeting.
 

CANADIAN PACIFIC PENSIONERS LONDON CHAPTER GOLF TOURNAMENT
We had a beautiful day for our annual golf tournament. Our numbers were up this year. We had 29 golfers participate using the best ball format. The winning team of Shawn McMillan, Doug Grant, John Haggith and Bill Magone shot a score of 59 (3 under par). Men’s longest drive winner was Doug Leblanc. Women’s longest drive winner was Marg Fletcher. The men’s closest to the pin winner was Dan Harper. Congratulations to all the winners and thanks to everyone who attended and made the tournament a success. 
 

WINDSOR CHAPTER VISIT
Our friends from the Windsor Chapter will be visiting us at our October meeting.
 

LONDON CHAPTER ANNUAL CHRISTMAS DINNER AND DANCE
Our annual Christmas Dinner and Dance will be held on Monday, December 19, 2016. The location will be at the Victory Branch Legion on the 2nd floor. We will have information on the time and price in our November newsletter and you will be able to purchase tickets at our November 21st meeting.
 

ELECTIONS
As per the Constitution the Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association of London Ontario, biannual nominations for all positions on the Executive will take place at our October 17th meeting. If required, elections will be held at the November meeting. Below I have included for your information three articles from the constitution with regards to Voting Privileges, Organization and Elections. 
 

ARTICLE 5          VOTING PRIVILEGES
a)      All members in good standing are entitled to vote on any matter coming before the membership with the following exception: any matter that pertains to the Canadian Pacific Rail pension, or the benefits to which CP Rail Pensioners and survivors are entitled, or services which are provided to Pensioners or survivors by CP Rail will be restricted to the exclusive vote of CP Pensioners and survivors.
 

ARTICLE 6          ORGANIZATION
a)      The affairs of the Association shall be managed by the following officers:
President      Vice-President      Secretary        Treasurer;
b)      Every officer shall be elected by the general membership for a two (2) year term;
c)       An officer may be re-elected to his/her office as often as he/she agrees to serve.
 

ARTICLE 7          ELECTIONS
a)      No member shall be elected to office unless he/she has been a member in good standing for a period of at least one (1) year;
b)      Nomination for officers will be held at the regular September meeting every two (2) years;
c)       Election of officers shall be held at the regular October meeting following nominations by secret ballot unless otherwise approved by the members present that a show of hands vote by members present will suffice.
I hope to see everyone at our meeting on October 17th.
 Thanks
Tom Sonier
President
Canadian Pacific Railway Pensioners
London Chapter
TREASURERS REPORT:


At our September meeting we had 43 members and guests present with 41 joining us for lunch.
At present, 36 members have paid their yearly dues. If you haven't done so please pay your yearly dues at your earliest convenience.
We received $22.00 from the door prize.

Expenses for the month were Legion for 41 meals $492.00
Golf prizes $65.00. We had some donations for prizes and only used $40.00 worth of the prizes. The other $25.00 prize will be saved for the Christmas party.

On October 4th I deposited $1075.00
We have $141.00 cash on hand. 
Bank account total $6044.14

Bowling  group bank balance

Bank balance as of Oct 5/2016 is $3902.81.

Birthdays for October:

Pensioners: Ron Bowman Stu Cambridge Dan Harper  Lloyd Palmer Charlie Rath Al Tape.

Bowling Friends:

Mike Dunn Pauline Fletcher

SICK REPORT;

Charlie weir had surgery to remove a foot and is in hospital recovering

Family only visitors.

BOWLING NEWS;
 

Due to computer changes being implemented at Fleetway, we had to cancel bowling the week of October 11th.  
 

For the 5 weeks bowled so far this year Frank Barnes' team is in the lead with 25 of a possible 35 points, followed closely by Charlie Rath with 24 points. Karen Mazereeuw holds high triple with 3569 pins and Mike Dunn holds top single with 1333 pins.  
 

Top over average individual scores for the last three weeks were: 
 

September 20 -  Patsy Smith 238 (+89), Tony Buckley 219 (+83), Lorna Jennings 193 (+71), Cheryl Palmer 175 (+65)
 

September 27 - Dan Efford 345 (+162), Marie Swallow 220 (+78), Yrsa Berry 164 (+67), Pat Teasdale 170 (+61)
 

October 4 -  Dave Bonner 218 (+80), Lorna Jennings 208 (+75), Norm Sayer 229 (+70), Frank Barnes 245 (+64)


 

